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Statement by Her Excellency Ambassador Graça Andresen Guimarães
Permanent Representative of Portugal
13th session of the Universal Periodic Review Working Group
Morocco
Madame President,
Let me start by extending a warm welcome to the delegation of Morocco lead by HE Mustapha Ramid, the venerable minister of Justice and Freedoms, and thank him for the presentation of the National Report. 
Portugal commends the progress in the promotion and protection of human rights, reflected in the recent ratification of human rights instruments and the strengthening of the national human rights mechanisms.
Madame President,
We welcome the withdrawal of the CEDAW reservations and the new constitutional norms regarding equality under the law on inheritance, custody and marriage, how will these changes be reflected in practice, namely the Family Code? 
We would like to recommend that:
- article 475 of the Penal code, which permits perpetrators of rape to marry their victims to evade prosecution, is repealed;
- Morroco signs the Optional Protocol on the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights;
- and prohibits all forms of violence against children, including corporal punishment, in all settings.
Madame President,
A final word of appreciation for the way the Moroccan delegation engages with this Council and its mechanisms and the overall commitment of Morocco to the promotion and protection of human rights.
I thank you 
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